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Meeting Notice
Meetings of the Finance Committee and the Board of Directors for 

The San Antonio Bay Partnership, Inc.

Tuesday, November 15, 2011

1:00 to 4:00 pm

700 Main Center, Room 204

700 N. Main St., Victoria, TX 77901

(Corner of N. Main St. & North St.)

The Finance Committee and the Board of Directors for the San Antonio Bay Partnership, Inc., will meet on Tuesday, November 15, 2011, from 1:00 to 4:00pm. The meeting is open to the public.  If you have any questions, please contact James Dodson at 361-649-1518 or jdodson27@gmail.com
Finance Committee Meeting:

AGENDA
I. Welcome, Introductions and Roll Call
II. Approval of the Agenda
III. Discussion of, and possible action on, fundraising, grant and contract opportunities for the San Antonio Bay Partnership, Inc.

IV. Discussion of, and possible action on, the Proposed FY2012 Budget for the San Antonio Bay Partnership, Inc.
V. Discussion of, and possible action on, financial management procedures for the San Antonio Bay Partnership, Inc.

VI. Other Business

VII. Set Date of Next Meeting

VIII. Adjourn
Board of Directors Meeting:

AGENDA
I. Welcome, Introductions and Roll Call
II. Approval of the Agenda

III. Approval of the Minutes of the Organizational Meeting of the Board of Directors on October 4, 2011

IV. Secretary/Treasurer’s Report 

V. Report on, discussion of, and possible action on, the preparation and filing of the required forms for obtaining federal tax-exempt status as a Section 501(c)(3) charitable organization. 
VI. Report on upcoming meetings of the SABP Steering Committee, Subcommittees and Stakeholders 

VII. Discussion of, and possible action on, staffing for the San Antonio Bay Partnership, Inc.
VIII. Other Business

IX. Set Date of Next Meeting

X. Adjourn
MEMORANDUM

TO:
John Kisalus


Roy Foley


Terry Baiamonte

FROM:
James Dodson

DATE:
November 14, 2011

Re:
Proposed FY 2012 Budget and Staffing Proposal for San Antonio Bay Partnership, Inc.

I have attached a proposed FY2012 budget for the San Antonio Bay Partnership.  This proposed budget includes the major expense category of “Contract Personnel.”  To explain this category of proposed expenses, I have also included a staffing proposal for your consideration.  

I look forward to discussing this with you at the Finance Committee meeting tomorrow.  In the meantime, let me know if you have any questions.

James

James A. Dodson

405 W. Power Ave.

Victoria, TX 77901

361-649-1518

Jdodson27@gmail.com
Proposed FY 2012 Budget: San Antonio Bay Partnership, Inc.

Revenues:


SARA “Challenge Grant”:   $25,000.00


Challenge Grant Match:     $25,000.00


Total Revenues:
$50,000.00
Expenses:

A. Contract Personnel:  $45,000
(See attached Staffing Proposal)
B. Travel Expenses: $3,000

Travel to out of town meetings:  2 meetings per month; 250 miles R/T per meeting, @ $0.50/mile = $250/mo. for 12 months = $3,000.00.
C. Fees, Supplies and Communication: $2,000
Fees:  Filing fees associated with 501(c)(3) application -- $850.00; Meeting Supplies: for board, committee and stakeholder  meetings, workshops, etc.; $50.00 per month x 12 months = $600.00.; Conference Call Service: This service will be used to allow board and committee members and stakeholders to participate in meetings. $50.00 per month x 11 months = $550.00

Total FY 2012 Expenses: $50,000.00
San Antonio Bay Partnership, Inc.:  Staffing Proposal

In the first fiscal year, it is proposed that staffing be kept at a minimal level in order to make operations affordable and to direct more funds, if available, into projects.  To that end, it is recommended that only two positions be created and filled, and that both positions be filled with persons who will serve on a contract basis.  Funding for these positions will be used as local match for the CMP Grant – program areas for each position should support the CMP Grant Work Plan.

CMP Program Facilitator - This individual will work 40 hrs. per month @ $75.00/hr. for twelve (12) months = $36,000; no fringe benefits; responsible for: planning and facilitating committee and stakeholder meetings; maintaining communications with Board and Steering Committee members regarding the CMP-funded project; coordinating with other organizations, agencies and entities on matters relevant to the CMP grant; maintaining website content; and managing contracts for CMP projects undertaken by the San Antonio Bay Partnership.  Recommendation:  James A. Dodson
Public Information Specialist -- This individual will work on contract, 10 hrs. per month @ $75.00/hr. for twelve (12) months = $9,000.00; no fringe benefits;  responsible for: developing information and “message” content ; handling media relations; and advising on website content and appearance.  Recommendation:  Laura Raun
MINUTES OF THE

MEETING OF THE FINANCE COMMITTEE FOR THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS for

THE SAN ANTONIO BAY PARTNERSHIP, INC.

Tuesday, November 15, 2011

The meeting was held in Conference Room 204, 700 N. Main St., Victoria, TX 77901 (City of Victoria’s 700 North Main Center).

The meeting came to order at 1:05 pm.

All Committee members were present:  Terry Baiamonte (Chair), Roy Foley and John Kisalus.  Also present were: James Dodson (Facilitator) and Steve Raabe; Rosario Martinez, Leo Trevino, Brian Koch and Jamie Schubert participated by conference call.  

The Committee approved the agenda as printed.

Ms. Baiamonte asked Mr. Dodson to report on the Coastal Management Program (CMP) grant for habitat conservation and public access planning for the San Antonio Bay System.  Mr. Dodson described the background, including that the application for the grant had been prepared by the Coastal Bend Bays and Estuaries Program (CBBEP) on behalf of the San Antonio Bay Partnership, and that CBBEP had already executed a contract with the Texas General Land Office (TGLO) as contract administrators.  He noted that the full amount of the project funding was $166,666, which would consist of $100,000 in CMP funds and the remainder in locally generated cash and in-kind services required as match for the CMP funds.  Mr. Dodson then asked Leo Trevino, CBBEP’s Deputy Director, to describe the contract terms and scope of work, as well as the process CBBEP would use to procure professional services for conducting the work prescribed in the contract.

Mr. Trevino described the typical procurement process used for these kind of “non-engineering” services, which would involve preparing and disseminating a Request for Proposals (RFP), ranking responses and awarding a contract based on the “low bid.”  However, Mr. Trevino noted that since SABP, Inc. would soon have status as a non-profit organization, CBBEP could directly contract some or all of the work to SABP, Inc., which could then do the work “in-house” with SABP, Inc. staff or sub-contract some of the work to other agencies/universities/organizations.

The Committee discussed this concept and directed Mr. Dodson to meet with CBBEP staff to pursue the development of a contract between SABP, Inc. and CBBEP for some or all of the work to be done under the CMP-funded project.  Discussion also ensued on the need to coordinate these activities with a present public access planning project underway in Calhoun County.

Mr. Raabe reported to the Committee that the San Antonio River Authority (SARA) had approved up to $25,000 in funding for this project, which he indicated would be awarded to SABP, Inc. in the form of a “challenge grant” which requires SABP, Inc. to raise an equivalent amount, in phases, to obtain the SARA funds.

Under Item IV., the Committee discussed potential sources of funding to raise the monies to match SARA’s challenge grant, including local governments and agencies, private entities and charitable foundations.  Mr. Foley indicated that some “in-kind services” might be developed through the use of UHV “interns” and public service project participants.  

The Committee also discussed the need for a staffing plan for SABP, Inc.  It was determined that consideration of a proposed staffing plan presented by Mr. Dodson should be tabled until the Board had further defined staffing needs, including whether some of the functions could more effectively be performed by a part-time administrative assistant as opposed to hiring only professional-level positions.

Ms. Baiamonte then initiated discussion on financial management procedures under Item V.  Mr. Kisalus discussed the need for a checking account and moved that SABP, Inc. open a checking account at First Victoria National Bank in Victoria; Mr. Foley seconded the motion; motion was approved by unanimous vote.

Discussion then took place on selecting an accounting system/software for maintaining the financial records of the organization.  Ms. Baiamonte volunteered to research the options and report back at the next meeting.

It was decided to schedule the next SABP, Inc. Finance Committee meeting in conjunction with the next Board of Directors meeting.

There being no other business, the meeting adjourned at 2:42 pm.

Minutes Approved by Action of the Finance Committee for the San Antonio Bay Partnership, Inc. at an official meeting on:

________________________________

Date

________________________________________

Terry Baiamonte, Secretary-Treasurer

MINUTES OF THE

MEETING OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS for

THE SAN ANTONIO BAY PARTNERSHIP, INC.

Tuesday, November 15, 2011

The meeting was held in Conference Room 204, 700 N. Main St., Victoria, TX 77901 (City of Victoria’s 700 North Main Center).

The meeting came to order at 2:53 pm.

All Board members were present:  Terry Baiamonte, Roy Foley and John Kisalus.  

Also present were: James Dodson (Facilitator) and Steve Raabe; Rosario Martinez, Leo Trevino and Jamie Schubert participated by conference call.  

The Board approved the agenda as printed.

The Board approved the minutes of the Organizational Meeting of the SABP, Inc. Board of Directors held on October 4, 2011.

Ms. Baiamonte presented the Secretary/Treasurers report.  Items included: budget discussions, fundraising efforts, potential funding from grants and contracts, and financial management procedures.

Mr. Kisalus then asked Mr. Dodson to report on the status of the preparation and filing of the required forms for obtaining federal tax-exempt status under Section 501(c)(3) of the IRS Code.  Mr. Dodson stated that the forms were in the draft stage, and that several items of information would still be needed as per the filing requirements, including an approved and signed copy of the minutes of the Organizational Meeting on October 4, 2011 (which the Board had just approved), and an adopted budget for FY2012.

Mr. Kisalus then opened discussion on Item VI – upcoming meetings.  It was decided to hold a joint meeting of the SABP Steering Committee and various Subcommittees in conjunction with the next SABP, Inc. Board of Directors meeting, and to schedule a full SABP Stakeholders Meeting in January 2012.

Mr. Kisalus then moved to Item VII – a discussion of potential staffing arrangements for SABP, Inc.  The Board reviewed a proposed staffing plan presented by Mr. Dodson, but decided, in light of the fact that funding for staff positions is tied to grants/contracts still under development, to further define staffing needs and postpone consideration of a decision on staffing until a later meeting.

Under Item VIII – Other Business – the Board discussed the need to establish better coordination with the San Antonio Bay Foundation (SABF).  Mr. Kisalus proposed to meet with Victoria County Commissioner Gary Burns, who is on both the SABP Steering Committee and the SABF Board of Directors, and Dale Fowler, who is the Executive Director for the Victoria Economic Development Corporation and a SABF Board member, to discuss how they might assist in this coordination effort.

It was decided to hold the next SABP, Inc. Board of Directors meeting on December 13, 2011, immediately after the SABP, Inc. Finance Committee meeting and prior to a joint meeting of the SABP Steering Committee and Subcommittees.

There being no other business, the meeting adjourned at 3:18 pm.

Minutes Approved by Action of the Board of Directors for the San Antonio Bay Partnership, Inc. at an official meeting on:

________________________________

Date

________________________________________

Terry Baiamonte, Secretary-Treasurer

